
Dear Readers, 

On the 1st of March 2015, Kingsgrove 

Community Aid Centre celebrated the 

launch of the Community Welcome 

Wall. The welcome wall originally began 

as a project for the arts group that 

meets at the Community Centre     

weekly. The focus behind the welcome 

wall project was to create through art, a 

mosaic piece of art which would also 

encapsulate the word WELCOME in the 

predominant languages that make up 

the clients of Kingsgrove Community Aid 

Centre and the St George community. 

The project proved challenging and 

interesting and led to other groups of 

the Kingsgrove Community Aid Centre 

to participate in the project. The work of 

art used to create the Welcome Wall 

was contributed by many who attend 

the Community Centre activities and 

their ages range from 3 to 95 years of 

age.   

On the day of the launch, we had 

many people attending from the        

various local community organisations, 

councils, service clubs, local primary and 

high schools as well as those                 

representing the Business Chamber of 

Commerce of Hurstville and Kingsgrove.  

I wish to thank Councillor Nancy Liu from 

Hurstville Council who was there to 

launch the event. Also my gratitude 

goes to the representatives from the 

Kingsgrove RSL Club, Mr. Ian Todd, CEO 

and Mr. Allan Barnes, President of the 

board and Mr. Tas Aronis, director of 

Kingsgrove RSL for their attendance and 

financial donations. 

Also, special thanks goes to Club Central 

Hurstville for their financial support        

towards the KCAC arts group. Thank you 

to Miss Brenda Eggleton from Hurstville 

Council for her assistance in providing 

the entertainment and for her                     

coordination of the Welcome Wall arts 

project along with Ms Pam Hobbs,                

volunteer artist. Much appreciation to 

the students from Nova Employment 

who helped serve on the day. 
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KINGSGROVE            

COMMUNTY                

AID CENTRE                    

ACKNOWLEDGES THE   

SUPPORT OF 

HURSTVILLE CITY 

COUNCIL FOR THE 

VENUE AT 30 MORGAN 

KINGSGROVE COMMUNITY WELCOME WALLKINGSGROVE COMMUNITY WELCOME WALLKINGSGROVE COMMUNITY WELCOME WALL   
KCAC Vision 

“A sustainable       
society that is      

welcoming,           
harmonious &        

inclusive and where 
people are healthy & 

feel happy & safe” 



P A G E  2  Up and Coming Events 
JUNE 

10th: Seniors Talk

 Medication Care 

14th: Seniors Talk    

 Medication Care   

17th: Arabic Seniors 

 Medication Care 

22nd:  Chinese Seniors 

 Medication Care 

24th: Info Session–  

 Navigating My Aged

 Care                                          

29th: Vacation Care 

 Commences   

C O M E  I N  T O  O U R  O F F I C E  A N D  H A V E  A  L O O K  A T  O U R  

B I G  P R I N T  L I B R A R Y  B O O K S  F O R  Y O U  T O  E I T H E R    

K E E P  O R  E X C H A N G E  A T  Y O U R  L E I S U R E  

JULY 

10th:  Vacation Care Ends. 

13th: Chinese Talk–            

 Diabetes Awareness 

15th: English Talk—            

 Diabetes Awareness.    

23rd: Christmas in July.       

24th: Police Safety Talk      

 English & Chinese    

 

 AUGUST 

10th:  Chinese Talk–          

 Osteoporosis        

 Awareness 

13th:  General English Talk– 

 Osteoporosis        

 Awareness 
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On the 24th of June 2015, we will be holding an information session for the sen-

iors in the local area on the topic of “My Aged Care” website. The information 

session will begin at 10am for around 3 hours and will cover information to those 

looking for aged care services and how to navigate the “My Aged Care” por-

tal, which will be effective from the 1st of July 2015. The session will be held in the 

hall at 30 Morgan St Kingsgrove.  

The aim of this info session is to equip potential new clients with the information 

to be able to access our services after the 1st July. The new changes will affect 

all those who are over the age of 65 and who are looking for services for their 

aged care needs etc. We will no longer be able to just accept referrals over 

the phone or through self-referrals unless it is an emergency. However potential 

clients will still need to go through an assessment process through the “My 

Aged Care” portal. We have created brochures on the event which will be    

advertised in the local mainstream and ethnic media outlets. We envisage over 

100 people to attend the session. At this stage I wish to thank the following   

people to attend and speak about these changes and provide info, Ms        

Maryana Nassour (St George HACC DO), Ms Alice Dixon-Wilmshust (Community 

Development Officer Kogarah Council), Ms Janice Oliver (SESIAHS South      

Manager Carer Program) and Ms Brenda Eggleton (Community Development 

Officer, Hurstville City Council).  

 

At KCAC we welcome and encourage all those who would like to attend our 

organisation to be informed about the services that we have to offer. We are 

happy to continue assisting you and will assist you in navigating the My Aged 

Care website. Should you or your carers wish to contact us at any time, please 

do not hesitate to contact us on 91507823 and our staff will be more than hap-

py to assist you with all your enquiries and facilitate you with a service at the 

Community Aid Centre.  

Anne Farah-Hill 

CEO 

www.myagedcare.gov.au 

DO YOU NEED 

HELP WITH 

YOUR TAX?  

 

TAX HELP 

AVAILABLE AT 

KINGSGROVE 

COMMUNITY 

AID CENTRE 

FROM AUGUST 

TO OCTOBER.  

 

CALL THE 

CENTRE TO 

MAKE AN    

APPOINTMENT 

ON 91507823. 
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On the 1st of March 2015, Kingsgrove Community Aid Centre celebrated 

the launch of the Community Welcome Wall. The welcome wall originally 

began as a project for the arts group that meets at the Community    

Centre weekly. The focus behind the welcome wall project was to create 

through art, a mosaic piece of art which would also encapsulate the 

word WELCOME in the predominant languages that make up the clients 

of Kingsgrove Community Aid Centre and the St George community. The 

project proved challenging and interesting and led to other groups of 

the Kingsgrove Community Aid Centre to participate in the project. The 

work of art used to create the Welcome Wall was contributed by many 

who attend the Community Centre activities and their ages range from 3 

to 95 years of age.   

On the day of the launch, we had many people attending from the vari-

ous local community organisations, councils, service clubs, local primary 

and high schools as well as those representing the Business Chamber of 

Commerce of Hurstville and Kingsgrove.  

I wish to thank Councillor Nancy Liu from Hurstville Council who was there 

to launch the event. Also my gratitude goes to the representatives from 

the Kingsgrove RSL Club, Mr. Ian Todd, CEO and Mr. Allan Barnes,        

President of the board and Mr. Tas Aronis, director of Kingsgrove RSL for 

their attendance and financial donations. 

Also, special thanks goes to Club Central Hurstville for their financial      

support towards the KCAC arts group. Thank you to Miss Brenda Eggleton 

from Hurstville Council for her assistance in providing the entertainment 

and for her coordination of the Welcome Wall arts project along with Ms 

Pam Hobbs, volunteer artist. Much appreciation to the students from No-

va Employment who helped serve on the day. 
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MOTHER’S DAY 2015 
The Chinese Activity and Singing Group celebrated Mother’s Day with a luncheon at the 

local  Chinese restaurant for 30 members. 

Our guest of honour was CEO Ann Farah Hill, whose attendance gave us great support and 

significance. Everyone enjoyed the beautiful and delicious food on the menu. If the noise 

level was any indication, this could be considered a most enjoyable and    successful event 

on our calendar. 

HARMONY DAY 2015 
This celebration was attended by over 40 people,   

including CEO Ann Farah-Hill, Treasurer Milton Hill and 

Hurstville Councillor Nancy Liu. In addition, we had 6 

specially invited guest speakers from other parts of 

the world who had settled in Australia. 

Our special guests recounted their journey, which   

often involved courage, risk-taking and                     

determination to achieve their goals. 

The day began with the singing of Australia’s National 

Anthem and after the speeches from our guests this 

was followed by our own rendition of “I am Australi-

an” and “Waltzing Matilda”. 

To conclude the day, a light lunch was served by 

members of the Chinese Activity Group. It had been 

a great event to emphasise our message that 

“everyone belongs”.      

Harmony Day is now celebrated nationwide on 21 

March each year. 
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First Aid Course for Parents 
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 Kingsgrove Community Aid Centre is 

running a fully accredited  

First Aid Course for the Parents and 

Carers of babies and young  

children. 

 

The course runs every month over two 

days from 10:00am – 2:00pm,        

lunch is provided and     

babies are welcome to    

attend with their carer. 

 

Course costs $60 and has 

been heavily subsidised by 

Kingsgrove Community 

Aid Centre. 

 

Venue 

Kingsgrove Community Aid Centre, 30 

Morgan St, Kingsgrove 

For more information or to book, give 

us a call on 9150 7823. 

w w w. k c a c . o r g . a u  
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KINGSGROVE OUT OF SCHOOL 

HOURS CARE & VACATION CARE 

Vacation Care! 

It’s that time of the year 

again. The children have 

been participating in a 

range of activities.  

 

We started with cooking 

and craft activities with our 

café, Cubbyhouse and 

craft day. We explored    

nature craft by taking in 

leaves and flowers and 

turning them into a         

collage.  

 

We explored scientific con-

cepts; through different 

science experiments:       

Paper Mache “Volcano 

Eruption”, Salt Layers, and 

Lava Lamps. 

 

We had the classic favorite 

of going to the movies;  

Watched Minions and      

Inside out! 

 

We also went on Kids Bin-

go! The children enjoyed 

the friendly competition 

which continued with Bill 

the coach.  

We finished our holidays 

with a visit from the party 

coach who had many fun 

activities and dance      

competitions.  

 

Maria Mihas 

Acting Kingsgrove OOSH          

Coordinator 

REMINDERS 
 

 

VACATION CARE          

ENROLMENT FORMS AND 

PROGRAMS ARE       

AVAILABLE ON THE    

WEBSITE 4 WEEKS PRIOR 

TO  VACATION CARE. 

PLEASE RETURN YOUR 

FORM IN BY ASAP. 

FEES NEED TO BE KEPT 

UP TO DATE.           

STATEMENTS WILL BE 

GIVEN OUT      

MONTHLY.  

PLEASE CHECK OUR     

FACEBOOK PAGE or 

WEBSITE FOR             

ENROLMENT FORMS 

AND PROGRAMS.  

www.kcac.org.au 

Programs are located 

in NEWS, EVENTS & 

PHOTOS TAB. 

KINGSGROVE & 

HURSTVILLE 

OOSH ARE A   

FULLY                  

ACCREDITED      

SERVICE. 

FOR MORE         

INFORMATION 

PLEASE CONTACT 

MARIA ON 

91507823 OR  

0407 659 766 

A U T U M N  N E W S L E T T E R  P A G E  6  
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HURSTVILLE OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS 

CARE & VACATION CARE 

Term 1 was lots of fun with lots of 

new children starting school and 

attending our Centre. The term 

ended with lots of fun Easter craft 

activities organised by are warm 

and welcoming OOSH educators. 

 

The April Vacation Care program 

was great and the new children 

attending Vacation Care for the 

first time absolutely loved it. The 

activities included craft, art, con-

struction, dress ups and cooking 

days plus our most popular day 

was making cubby houses with 

friends. 

 

The four excursions included “The 

Circus Factory” at the Power 

House  Museum, Putt Planet at   

Miranda,  Movies at Greater Union 

at Hurstville and a Disco Party and 

picnic lunch at KCAC. 

 

Our next Vacation Care program 

will commence on Monday 29 

June  2015. Enrolment forms are 

available in May. The Program and 

enrolment form is also available 

f r o m  o u r  w e b s i t e 

(www.kcac.org.au). 

Enjoy Term 2! 

 

Katina Papadakis  

Hurstville  OOSH Coordinator 
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THE     

KINGSGROVE & 

HURSTVILLE 

OOSH AND         

VACATION 

CARE             

SERVICES ARE 

PROVIDED           

BY THE 

KINGSGROVE 

COMMUNITY 

AID CENTRE 

FOR MORE         

INFORMATION 

PLEASE CONTACT 

KATINA ON 

91507823 OR 

0418 481 358 

VACATION CARE   
 

The next Vacation 

Care period will 

commence on 

Monday the 29th 

June 2015 and will 

run until  

Friday 10th July 

2015. 

FUN ACTIVITIES 

AND EXCURSIONS 

ORGANISED. 

 

School resumes 

Monday 13th    

July 2015. 
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KCAC & COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS  

PROUD SUPPORTER OF THE  

KINGSGROVE  COMMUNITY AID CENTRE 

BIRTHDAY WISHES  

P A G E  8  A U T U M N  N E W S L E T T E R  

Special Birthday wishes to Ms Gurmeed 

Nelson (Aged Care Coordinator) and 

Ms Julie Richards (Accounts)              

celebrated their birthdays in April. The 

staff at KCAC wish them both a Very 

Happy Birthday.  

To all our community       

members who have            

celebrated their birthdays in 

March, April & May, 

Kingsgrove Community Aid 

Centre wishes you all a very        

Happy Birthday and many 

more to come!  

Do you need someone to talk to?  

Call the number below. 

beyondblue {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
{ǳǇǇƻǊǘΦ !ŘǾƛŎŜΦ !Ŏǝƻƴ  
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How to lodge this tax time 

This tax time lodging online through myTax  is the easiest and fastest way for people in your community to 

lodge their own tax return. 

It's free, secure and available 24/7. 

People with straightforward tax affairs and access to a computer, smartphone or tablet can lodge a return 

through myTax.  

MyTax  is also personalised to each individual's specific tax affairs. Information provided to the ATO by their 

employer, banks, government agencies and other third parties streamlines the process. 

This year more people will be eligible to use myTax , meaning people who receive superannuation          

pensions, lump sum payments, managed investment funds and foreign pensions are now eligible to use 

myTax . 

Lodging online also means people will receive their refund faster - in 12 business days or less. 

To lodge online people need  to create a myGov account linked to the ATO and can do this 

at  my.gov.au. 

If a person has forgotten their myGov username or password, they can go to my.gov.au and follow the 

prompts. 

For people with complex tax affairs, such as income from a business, rental properties or a trust, or have 

capital gains or losses, they can still use e-tax . 

For more information visit ato.gov.au/lodgeonline 

If a person is unable to lodge online, they can get a paper tax return. To   

order a copy:  

go to ato.gov.au/onlineordering (they will need to quote the product name 

and number - Individual tax return instructions, NAT 71050), or 

phone the ATO automated ordering service on 1300 720 092 and press 1 

(they should have their tax file number ready). 

There are also a number of other ways people can lodge using:  

a registered tax agent - it is important to check they are registered at 

tpb.gov.au/onlineregister 

Tax Help - if an individual earns around $50,000 or less a year and have simple tax affairs, they can get 

free tax return help. Tax Help is available in many community centres, some offer help in languages   

other than English. For more information see ato.gov.au/taxhelp 

 

More information 

For more information, call the ATO on 13 28 61. People who don't speak English well can phone the 

Translating and Interpreting Service (TIS) on 13 14 50 for help with their call. For general tax information in 

up to 25 languages visit: ato.gov.au/otherlanguages  

Australian Taxation Office 
Website: www.ato.gov.au 

Phone: 13 28 61  

COMMUNITY INFORMATION 

http://my.gov.au
http://my.gov.au
http://ato.gov.au/lodgeonline
http://ato.gov.au/onlineordering
http://www.tpb.gov.au/onlineregister
http://www.ato.gov.au/taxhelp
https://www.tisnational.gov.au/
http://ato.gov.au/otherlanguages
http://ato.gov.au/lodgeonline
http://www.ato.gov.au
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PROUD SUPPORTER OF THE KINGSGROVE COMMUNITY AID CENTRE 

A U T U M N  N E W S L E T T E R  P A G E  1 1  



P A G E  1 2  A U T U M N  N E W S L E T T E R  

2 0 1 5  

A U T U M N  N E W S L E T T E R  P A G E  1 2  

 

PROUD SUPPORTER OF THE  

KINGSGROVE COMMUNITY AID CENTRE 

Two Offices One Team 

Ramsgate Beach  

Ph: 9529 4666 

207 Ramsgate Road Ramsgate Beach 2217 

www.prdrb.com.au 

Bexley North  

Ph: 9502 2066 

7 Shaw Street, Bexley North 2207 

www.prdbn.com.au 


